
ñAndrew sat with another 

colleague and myself in 

the Administration Unit 

while we were doing unit 

work. We were the first 

members at LAC he     

interviewed. While we 

were working, Andrew 

asked us questions about 

what we were doing and 

why. We never felt                   

uncomfortable. In fact, 

my colleague was joking 

around with Andrew the 

whole time he was with 

us.ò 

      ~Rose~ 

 

ñI had the opportunity to 

talk with Jack. I joined 

LAC not long after the last 

accreditation and was 

nervous about the whole 

process. Jack was amazing 

to talk to; he shared stories 

about other Clubhouses he 

has been to and offered 

praise for the things we are 

doing well and how often 

the things we think we 

struggle with are a strength 

that reflect our passion to 

see our own Clubhouse 

grow. Talking with Jack 

further strengthened a   

belief I developed when 

training at Gateway: Clubhouse is family. No    

matter where we go, no matter what we look like or 

think, no  matter what our struggles are, as long as 

thereôs a Clubhouse, we will never truly be alone.ò 

~Keith~ 
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Above: Our Accreditation team. Andrew Schonebaum 

(Fountain House, NY) and Jack Grillo (Genesis Club, MA)  

Below: LAC and KBH colleagues gather to hear the results. 



slow me down when thereôs a 

lot of people there.ò  

 

ñI love being back to work. It 

feels great. Iôm hoping my     

colleagues take advantage of 

the opportunity to get back to 

work through a TE when they 

have the chance.ò  

 

ñMy Placement Managers have 

been nice to me and answered 

all my questions. That means a 

lot to have those supports.ò  

 

ñAfter my TE? Yeah, I am   

looking forward to my next job. 

I would like to work in a    

kitchen.  Who knows? Maybe 

Iôll use VR and look at school or     

something. ñ  

Eric started working at his TE in 

July and took a few minutes to 

talk about his time at Dunkin 

Donuts so far.  

 

ñI heard about the job from the 

staff at the Clubhouse. Iôm glad I 

took advantage of the             

opportunity, because I have a 

little money now and working 

helps to keep me busy. I feel 

productive when I am working. 

My TE has helped me get back 

into a routine and have a    

schedule.ò 

 

ñSometimes it is hard to get the 

lobby cleaned when itôs busy. 

Thereôs not a lot of room to 

move around anyway, so it can 

In May, Mary Rose was             

approached about a TE opening 

at the Dunkin Donuts on Main 

Street in Lewiston. After several 

years of watching her excel at 

tasks   within LAC, she was   

encouraged to spread her wings 

and return to work.  

 

ñI was told about the job by staff 

and encouraged to give it a try. I 

love my job and enjoy many 

parts of it: taking out trash, 

breaking down the boxes,    

washing dishes, mopping floors, 

and washing tables!ò 

  

ñI donôt always like sweeping 

the floors because the broom is 

heavy.ò Mary Rose said she 

feels great to be back at work 

and would ñdefinitelyò           

encourage her colleagues to   

pursue TE opportunities as they 

become available.  

 

ñMy Placement Managers have 

helped out with positive        

feedback and compliments. 

Those things are nice to hear  

and keep me motivated.ò  

 

Similar feedback has been     

offered by her employers who 

say that she is doing great and   

a  welcomed part of their team. 

ñSheôs great. We love her       

energy, smile, and work ethic,ò 

said Erica, the Manager of the 

Dunkin Donuts at 319 Main Street 

where Mary Rose works.  

 

LAC is incredibly proud of Mary 

Rose and all she has accomplished 

so far in her TE and look forward 

to the next six months with her at 

Dunkin.  
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Everyone at LAC would like to  

congratulate our colleagues Travis 

and Matt for their hard work while 

at Martindale Country Club. When 

they started their TEôs, they were 

going to be part time dishwashers 

who helped out in the kitchen. Their 

hard work and dedication to their 

craft has paid off as they have been 

given more hours and been          

promoted from dishwashers to prep 

cooks. Travis and Matt took a few 

minutes to talk about the past three 

months at Martindale and how they 

feel about working. 

  

ñChef John is the one that first    

approached me about learning to do 

the prep work. In that moment I 

thought to myself, ñNow I donôt 

have to worry about keeping up with 

the dishes,ò Matt said. ñIt felt good 

to be offered the prep cook          

position.ò 

 

Travis said he was also approached by 

Chef John and Sous Chef Natalia. 

ñMy first thoughts were about what I 

was going to be able to learn and what 

new skills I would have. I was antsy at 

first but then I got used to it.ò  

 

Matt said this is his first job working 

in either a kitchen or a restaurant. ñAs 

a prep cook Iôve learned how to cut up 

vegetables for various situations. The 

training they give us is sort of learning 

as you go. Sometimes there is a lot 

going on in the kitchen, so I learn as I 

go and I like that better.ò 

 

Travis said he had prior experience in 

a kitchen. ñI did the Job Core Acade-

my in Bangor. Iôve been learning     

cutting methods for meat and          

vegetables, how to time food so it 

comes out at the same time, and how 

to improve my speed.ò  

 

To wrap up, they were asked what 

characteristics have helped make 

them successful at Martindale.  

 

ñIôm a hard worker and I like work-

ing on various tasks,ò Matt said.  

 

Travis said, ñItôs about practice, 

patience, actively listening, and 

then memorize routines by myself.ò 

 

Itôs tough work but they get it 

done. They have been very       

reliable. I love seeing the LAC 

members working.  They do some 

of the toughest jobs here at the 

club. I make it a point to 

acknowledge their hard work.  

We would be in tough shape 

without them.ò Mike added that 

he could see the possibility of 

successful TE placements to help 

with banquets and light       

maintenance with the grounds 

crew at Martindale.  

Mike was asked about his        

relationship and working with the 

Placement Managers from LAC. 

ñThey have been great! They take 

an active role in assisting and 

Mike Williams is the Food and 

Beverage Director at Martindale 

Country Club in Auburn and has 

been an integral part of LAC   

being able to expand the TE    

program and introduce members 

to a new aspect of the restaurant 

field. Mike was kind enough to 

answer questions for the        

newsletter to share his views on 

the TE program and working with 

Looking Ahead Clubhouse.  

ñWhen I was approached about 

starting a TE placement here, I 

thought it would be a win:  a win 

for Martindale and for the       

associates from Looking Ahead. 

The members we have working 

are so valuable to our operation.  

training. The program is set up so 

when the LAC members are out, 

the placement managers fill in.ò 

Placement managers provide free 

coverage at all TEôs when     

members are not able to work 

scheduled shifts. ñAs in any job 

site there are some issues but we 

try to work through them.ò  

Mike talked about what he would 

like other employers to know 

about Looking Ahead Clubhouse 

when he said, ñTheir service to us 

is so valuable. These people make 

a difference for us. We have 

moved some of the dish folks into 

prep positions. I am sure other 

employers could use LAC as we 

do.ò 
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Mike Williams, Martindale F&B Director  

Top: 

Matt with one 

of his hard 

earned 

checks from 

Martindale. 

 

Bottom: 

Travis is all 

smiles to be 

working at 

Martindale 

Country 

Club.  



week, three hours a day. I really     

enjoyed working there and will miss 

everyone I worked with. This has been 

my fourth TE  position through LAC, 

and I am looking forward to working 

again in another restaurant where I can 

be in the kitchen.  

My name is Alfred. I am 62 

years young, and my             

Transitional Employment       

position at the Strawberry      

Avenue Dunkin Donuts is     

ending. For the past nine months 

I have worked three days a 

My name is Jason and I have 

been a member of the Clubhouse 

for almost three years. Thanks to 

my Voc. Rehab Counselor and 

my job developer, I was able to 

obtain and maintain a part time 

cashier/freight associate job at  

K-Mart in Auburn. This position 

has enabled me to build         

confidence and direction in my 

life. My duties include          

cashiering and interacting with 

customers, unloading freight off 

a truck, and stocking shelves. I 

can attest to the idea that mental 

illness cannot hold one back 

from employment if working is 

what someone would like to do. 

I hope working at K-Mart will 

help others be able to also work 

at K-Mart; especially those who 

attend LAC and have             

employment services though  

Vocational Rehabilitation.  

their education and VR can help 

guide them by finding appropriate 

programs or schools and assist 

with paying tuition. With our 

Transitional Employments, VR 

has helped with special         

equipment/clothes needed to 

work, job coaching, and job skills 

training with one of our            

employment specialists. Job 

coaching and development can 

also be provided with VRôs      

assistance for services and      

training such as mock interviews, 

which are also done to prepare 

Looking Ahead Clubhouse is so         

motivated to help people with 

mental illness get back to work 

that we have a Vocational        

Rehabilitation counselor from the 

Career Center meet with our    

colleagues at the Clubhouse every 

Tuesday. Appointments are   

scheduled at times convenient to 

them, starting as early as 9am and 

continuing into the early           

afternoon.  

Noel Plourde, our VR counselor, 

helps with decisions about work, 

school, or whether more skills are 

needed to get work.  Some of our 

colleagues are looking to further 

members. This helps teach cor-

rect body language, how to an-

swer questions, and to be more 

confident for the actual inter-

view. Job development helps 

members find a job that is the 

right fit for them to help   ensure 

happiness and success at the job. 
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On July 18th LAC hosted another 

Crisis Intervention Team (CIT) 

training. Matt Brown (NAMI) 

lead a group of law enforcement 

professionals from Augusta, 

Lewiston,  Androscoggin County 

Sherriffôs Office, and the    

Kennebec County Jail.  

During a roundtable discussion, 

emphasis was placed on the 

Clubhouse being voluntary as it 

allows members to make use of 

LAC as they choose and how to  

reach their own goals.  Chris          

mentioned how these freedoms 

have  allowed him to work on his  

issues with anger and hostility. 

ñIôm not the same person I was a 

few years ago. I used to struggle 

with my anger and spent more 

time with cops than I want to 

think about sometimes, but the 

important thing is, Iôve changed 

and for the better.ò  

Other members echoed the idea 

of need for mutual respect and             

communication between officers 

and members of the mental 

health community. ñA lot of us 

struggle with trusting officers     

because of past trauma,ò Tom. 

ñIf you have to talk with one of us, 

please do not get in our faces. It just 

makes our anxiety worse,ò  Judy.  

Lewiston officers agreed and      

stated communication is key to   

being able to help each other. ñWe 

donôt know, and weôre not going to 

know, so sharing with us could 

change how we approach and     

interact with you.ò Another said, 

ñWeôre going to do what we need 

to do to keep the populace and our-

selves safe, often in the quickest 

manner possible. Keep the lines of     

communication open to help us.ò 

Another corrections officer agreed.  

ñIf you can give us a heads-up on 

some of your triggers, weôll do 

what we can to support you.ò  

Through interactions and           

conversations, officers and   

members shared stories of past 

encounters and many things in 

common: sports, music, humor, 

where they grew up.  

Matt Brown said it best when he 

said to the group, ñAt the end of 

the day, weôre really not that   

different.ò  
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On July 24th, Bob Reed 

(Advisory Board member for 

LAC) came to the Clubhouse 

with two guests: Bill Webster 

(Superintendent of Lewiston 

Schools) and Bill Grant (Head of 

Lewiston Adult Education). Our 

colleagues Kenny and Christine 

were kind enough to give them a 

tour. Kenny offered a memberôs 

perspective as to what LAC 

means and how the Clubhouse 

has assisted him over the past 

few years.  

 

ñI need this place. We 

all do. It is filled with 

good people who want 

to make their lives   

better and great staff 

who help us. They 

donôt get the             

appreciation they have 

earned, because not 

enough people know 

about the Clubhouse.ò 

 

During the tour, 

Thereasa explained the 

billing process and how         

valuable members are 

to that process. ñIt 

would take staff away 

from the units and give us less 

time. With members help, the 

billing is done more quickly and 

efficiently while building skills 

they can use at jobs outside of 

the Clubhouse.  Skills such as: 

typing, math, accounting,      

problem solving.ò  

 

In the Kitchen and Caf®, the       

message of working in unison 

and as equals while developing       

workplace stamina and skills was 

repeated. ñWe help everything 

from planning, to shopping, to 

making sure we all eat and eat 

well.ò This included the          

emphasis on wellness and      

helping colleagues maintain their 

physical as well as mental health.  

Jess, Wanda, Kenny, and Keith 

joined LACôs guests for a            

conversation and to help share 

more about LAC as a whole. 

Keith discussed employment and 

the number of members working 

through the various programs     

before talking about education.  

Superintendent Webster said he 

would support LAC going into 

Lewiston High School and 

speaking with the Guidance    

Office and students alike. He  

also offered the name and       

contact information for LAC to 

reach out to Edward Little High 

School in Auburn.  

 

Christine talked more in depth as 

to the history of the Clubhouse 

model and how LAC supports 

members. She discussed how LAC 

has streamlined the referral process 

with the support of our   auspice 

agency, Kennebec Behavioral 

Health, to help members have rapid 

access to services and begin their 

journey to recovery.  

 

Wanda talked about how she is   

currently enrolled in University of  

Maine at Augusta and all the      

supports and encouragement she has 

been offered by LAC. Wanda will 

soon graduate with her Bachelorôs 

degree in Accounting.  

 

Bob, Bill and Bill posed for        

pictures and stated they were glad  

to have come and learn more about 

LAC. The importance of mutual 

respect and open communication 

was identified as part of an ongoing 

successful community partnership.  
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that went, it was a big     

success. There were many 

of us that saw small animals 

such as, squirrels,          

chipmunks, and birds, like 

ducks, a hawk, and more 

kinds of smaller birds. It 

was fun, therapeutic,       

educational, and we all got 

some exercise: a grand slam 

By Chris 

Thirteen colleagues went 

to the David Rancourt  

River Preserve for a nature 

walk and hike. It was    

really nice to get out as a 

team into nature. Speaking 

for myself and having 

talked with my colleagues 

as they say in       

baseball. We focused 

on our wellness goals 

by eating healthy 

snacks on the beach. 

We had fun           

socializing with one 

another, and           

embracing wellness.    

LAC Takes in Nature 

Looking Ahead Clubhouse landed 

on OOB with 25 people in 5 vehicles.  

They spent four hours sightseeing, 

walking, and exploring the gift shops. A 

few of our colleagues even went    

swimming!! 

 

The best part of all was seeing them 

socialize with other visitors of OOB, 

stepping out of their comfort zone 

meeting new people and enjoying a 

wonderful summer day. 

LAC Goes to Old Orchard Beach 

SUMMER 2017 

Rose and Keith met with Paul 

Drowns at St Mary's Food Bank 

in hopes to have him visit LAC 

once more.  

During the conversation Paul  

stated that last year, St Maryôs 

and other area food banks        

donated 350,000 pounds of food 

to needy families across Maine. 

ñThe need is there, but itôs not 

just food. We need to talk about 

teaching people to eat healthy, 

nutritious food. Not everything 

needs to be fried. We, as a       

culture, need to get back to fresh,      

healthy foods as often as possible 

and preparing them in ways to 

maximize the nutrition within 

those foods.ò  

St Mary's offers free recipes and 

cooking classes on healthier 

ways to cook and eat in order to 

improve peopleôs health and 

wellbeing. 

 LAC has gone to the cooking 

classes in the past and it was  

good for the members to learn a 

new style of cooking.  

Paul discussed his fondness for 

LAC and is hoping to come in 

and speak to members again on 

sugar and artificial sweeteners in 

October.  
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